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The winter holidays are 

upon us and Chanukah 

is just around the 

corner. The gift sales in 

the stores have begun 

and the wrapping paper 

industry is in high gear. 

Who among us doesnôt 

like to receive gifts? 

Isnôt the sound of gift 

wrapping paper being 

torn off by children one 

of the sweetest sounds there is. We look at them 

and their eyes are wide open and the smiles stretch 

from ear to ear. What a great time. 

 

Personally, I would tender a guess that every one of 

us likes gifts. We rush to open them with the 

anticipation of the great things that the wrapping 

will reveal. However are the physical gifts that we 

receive from our friends and family during this time 

of year truly the gifts that will impact our lives? 

Possibly! However the Torah teaches us that there 

are gifts that go beyond those that can be felt and 

handled. 

 

In the story of Abrahamôs almost sacrifice of Isaac, 

we are taught that, even though Abraham was 

willing to sacrifice his son, Isaac was left with gifts 

for his future. Traditionally our commentators say 

that the gifts that were given to Isaac werenôt 

tangible in nature.  

Rashi (1040-1105 France) the famous Biblical 

and Talmudic commentator said, that the gift that 

Abraham gave to Isaac were the Berachot/

blessings that he had received from God. On the 

other hand, Rabbi Moshe Swift of the London 

Beit Din (Law Court) wrote that the gifts that 

Abraham gave Isaac were not physical but 

spiritual. From this explanation we can 

understand how an earlier biblical commentator, 

the Kli Yakar believed that Abraham gave Isaac 

his promised place in heaven. Thus Abrahamôs 

gifts were not in this world but in the world to 

come. What is certain is that through his 

birthright, Isaac, received the Patriarchal 

authority from his father. 

 

As we can see there are gifts that go far beyond 

what the hands can feel and the eyes can see, and 

it is these sorts of presents that while not 

quantifiable in this world, reap spiritual rewards 

in the world to come. So in the end while 

enjoying the gifts in front of us during this 

season, let us remember that there is a gift that 

never stops giving and can be with us all year 

around, that being our belief and covenant with 

God. 

 

May we all be blessed with such a relationship. 

 

Bôshalom and friendship, 

 

Rabbi Andrew Bloom  
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Ethan Bailey is a seventh grader at Brewer Middle 

School.  The son of Neal Bailey and Katrina Diaz, he 

has been raised in the Fort Worth Jewish community, 

attending Lil Goldman Early Learning Center and 

Fort Worth Hebrew Day School.   

 

Ethanôs interests include playing soccer, building 

detailed original constructions from Legos, drawing 

and science fiction.  He loves all kinds of music and 

plays trumpet in the BMS band.  He is on the board of 

Kadima, the Shul youth group, and he looks forward 

to Religious School every Sunday.   

 

Inspired by his grandfather Frank Diaz, an active 

volunteer at Cookôs Childrenôs Hospital, Ethan is 

collecting new pencils and crayons for children to use 

during their stay at Cookôs.  Ethan has been carefully 

preparing for this day and is eager to share his love 

for Judaism with you all at his Bar Mitzvah on 

January 16, 2016. 


